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Quartiers en Crise - European Regeneration Areas' Network 


                 Report


QeC-ERAN Executive Bureau Meeting  

Held in Starogard, 11 June  2008
Present:   Brian Barry; Luisa Avedano; Lionel Martijn; Roberta Capuis, Paula Ravenna, Eric Doisment, Ilda Curti, Haroon Saad and Annachiara Pecchini
Apologies:  Sergio Iritale
The following Items were discussed and actions agreed:

	Item
	Comment
	Action

	1. Minutes of 15th  February
	Agreed
	

	2. New members
	3 new members have been formally accepted 
	To be confirmed by General Assembly


	3. 2009 event
	It was discussed the possibility to hold an event (similar to the event in Madrid) at the beginning of 2009 in a new Member State. 
	Director to discuss with Dg Regio

	4. Possible membership of S. Remy 
	Sophie liaised with them to discuss their possible membership
	To follow up


	5.Rotterdam in MILE project 
	Discussion on the participation of the Rotterdam Managing Authority in Mile. 

Roberta would ask to the Urbact Secretariat to send them a letter explaining the importance in participating in MILE.
	

	6.Event in Lille
	Discussion on the organization of an event in Lille targeting  Northern France and Walonia
	To follow up

	7. Director’s report
	Most of local authorities approve the budget between March and May. For this reason it’s impossible for them to pay the fee before June. There is the need for an amendment to the internal regulation to give members the voting rights if they’ve paid the fee in the previous year. 
· QeC-ERAN office

Andrea Giordano has been replaced by Lola Cardenas: it was suggested to make him a present on behalf of QeC.

A new structure of the QeC office is being discussed. The new structure with tasks and responsibilities will be presented at the Executive Bureau. It will be created a situation for people to stay longer. 
· A new project being developed on youth participation under the “Europe for citizenship” program. 

· Possible new call for Urbact projects. A new project on Roma community is to be presented. 

· ERMN platform has been further developed in relation to Urbact projects. A new platform called QeC ERAN live will be developed.
· A proposal will be developed for the ESF Managing Authority in Andalucia, Spain. The proposal can be adapted and presented in other countries.
· Open days in October 2008. It has been proposed to organize some activities to increase the participation and the involvement of members. 
	

	8. Financial Report
	Acceptance of annual report and annual account

	

	9. Date of next EB
	8 October  at QeC-ERAN office
	


